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Dear friends,

I am pleased to let you know that we are now able to reopen St Peter’s for public worship. This coming Sunday, 19th July, I will be celebrating Holy Communion at 10.00am, and people are welcome to attend. This first service, which will be purposely low key, will simply be said, with no formal music. Numbers will be restricted to 40, and if you wish to attend you must book your place by ringing Judith on 01274 400381 before Saturday evening. When you arrive you will be asked to sign in. We are not at this stage making the wearing of masks compulsory, but you are encouraged to do so in order to protect others. Social distancing should be observed as far as possible – including in the car park. 
The PCC have passed a very stringent risk assessment which will be posted online in the next few days. The church has been well cleaned and there will be various measures in place which a few of you will have seen if you have come to pray privately  -  hand sanitiser at the door, and a one way system starting at the car park door. Holy Communion will be bread only and will be received from a temporary table at the front of the nave. Obviously you should not come if you are feeling ill or if you are particularly at risk. As time goes by, we may be able to increase provision depending on how things progress e.g. music, singing, and other services.
Restrictions on singing, distancing and on numbers attending mean that our worship will look rather different for some time to come. Over the summer weeks from July 26th the PCC have approved the following experimental pattern as a way forward. For all of these services booking arrangements will apply as above.
9.30am Picnic Style Service

This will be a relatively informal service with a family feel  -  but open to all  -  using the pattern that Rachel has been running online. Bring your own chair or picnic blanket to sit on (church chairs also available) and your own refreshments if you wish. The service will run for between 30 and 45 minutes, probably using some of the elements familiar from Explore Together. After this service people will be encouraged to leave and take everything with them that they have brought and socialise outside if they wish to chat at a distance. One of these services in August will include Holy Communion.
10.45am Prayer Service

After a short break (around half an hour) to clean the church, there will be a short prayer service along the lines of informal Morning Prayer using the P.R.A.Y mnemonic which some of us have been doing online (Pause, Rejoice, Ask, Yield). This will be led by different people each week to relieve pressure on the Staff, and will last about half an hour. We will either set out the chairs between the services or allow people to collect a chair as they arrive and place it where they want. Again, at least one of these services a month will include Holy Communion.

6.30 pm Evening Service

A short service held in church possibly with just the contributors present or a small congregation up to about 30. This will be streamed live either on YouTube or another suitable online platform. This would follow a similar structure to the online services we have been producing up until now, although not pre-recorded.

Wednesdays at 11.00am

It is my intention to restart Wednesday Holy Communion each week, although once again numbers will have to be restricted, possibly to about ten people in the Hope Chapel, with appropriate distancing and Communion using bread only until the regulations change. 

THIS SUNDAY

So please remember that on this Sunday only there’s just one service, at 10.00am. There will also be Messy Church online at 3.30pm and (also online) an SCT United Service at 6.30pm. After that the pattern outlined above begins. We hope that we will be studying the early chapters of Acts over the summer weeks – a biblical example of God guiding His people out of a kind of lockdown into an exciting new phase accompanied by the power of the Holy Spirit. Let’s be praying that these familiar stories will speak to us powerfully in the weeks ahead.

John Rainer
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